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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

April 10, 2019
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance (led by Miss Caroline Murphy, a senior at South Charleston High School, Kanawha County), President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:01 a.m. on April 10, 2019, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell, Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White (via telephone), and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Daniel D. Snavely and ex officios Carolyn Long, Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.

II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  President Perry recognized Ms. Melissa White attending the meeting for the House Education Committee. 
III.

Remarks from Education Stakeholder Associations and Organizations


Mr. David Gladkosky (provided information for the minutes), Executive Director, West Virginia Professional Educators Association, Dr. Mickey Blackwell, Executive Director, West Virginia Association of Elementary and Middle School Principals, and Mr. Dale Lee, President, West Virginia Education Association, addressed the Board regarding the education forums.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L.)
IV.

Delegations

Ms. Natalie Laliberty, Principal, Ruthlawn Elementary School (Kanawha County), addressed the Board regarding student trauma, class size, and split grades.  
V.

Recognitions

Superintendent Paine recognized WVDE staff who assisted with the education forums and introduced Ms. Jennifer Reaves, Technology Integration Specialist at Mylan Park Elementary School (Monongalia County), West Virginia’s 2018-19 Milken Educator Award winner.  

VI.

Arts Alive 2019

Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning, provided a brief overview of Arts Alive and introduced the Arts Alive 2019 poster design winner, Ms. Caroline Murphy, South Charleston High School, who led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Arts Alive is the WVDE’s annual event to showcase outstanding arts education and performance programs of public school students and will be held in Charleston on April 12, 2019, at the Municipal Auditorium.  Mr. Campbell joined the meeting.
VII.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Dr. Wilson moved, and Mr. Campbell seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved. (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through G.) 
· Approved March 13, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)
· Approved waiver requests for:  1) Jefferson County Schools (Waiver 1347), continuation waiver; 2) Cabell County Schools (Waiver 1406), approved for one year; 3) Jackson County Schools (Waiver 1407), approved for one year; 4) Randolph County Schools (Waiver 1410), approved for one year; and, 5) Monongalia County Schools (Waiver 1413), approved for one year and all future cohorts must take US Comprehensive course  (Attachments C-1, C-2, C-3, and C-4)
· Received notice of receipt of Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage affidavits from Greenbrier, Logan, and Wood County Schools
· Approved the Barbour County Board of Education’s request to amend its 2010-2020 Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP) to add a "security portal" entrance at Philippi Elementary School  (Attachment D)
· Approved the Jackson-Roane Technical Center’s request to amend its 2010‑2020 CEFP to replace the school's original plumbing fixtures (Attachment E)

· Approved the West Virginia Career and Technical Education Endorsement and Testing Manual  (Attachment F)
· Approved the West Virginia Licensure Testing Directory  (Attachment G).
VIII.

Mercer County Schools - Closure of Memorial Elementary School 



and Whitethorn Primary School

Mr. Tommy Young, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, and Dr. Deborah S. Akers, Superintendent, Mercer County Schools, presented the closure of Memorial Elementary School and Whitethorn Primary School at the conclusion of the 2019-2020 school year for the Board’s consideration.  Closure hearings were held on February 19, 2019, and February 21, 2019, and the Mercer County Board of Education voted on February 26, 2019, to close both schools.

Following discussion, Ms. White moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the closure of Memorial Elementary School and Whitethorn Primary School at the conclusion of the 2019-2020 school year be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was unanimously carried.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.)
IX.

State-wide Waiver for Financial Algebra

Mr. Joey Wiseman, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Middle and Secondary Learning, presented a request for a state-wide waiver allowing Financial Algebra to be offered as a fourth course option in mathematics for school year 2019-2020 for the Board’s consideration.  


Following discussion, Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the request for a state-wide waiver allowing Financial Algebra to be offered as a fourth course option in mathematics for school year 2019-2020 be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was unanimously carried.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)
X.

Policy 2420, Adult Education Programs

Dr. Kathy D’Antoni, Associate Superintendent, Division of Technical Education and Governor’s Economic Initiatives, presented Policy 2420 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 2420 has been amended to provide updated guidance for the operation of adult education programs.  

Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that Policy 2420 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)

XI.

WVBE Personnel Matters

\

President Perry called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel attachment. Mr. Campbell moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the Board’s personnel attachment be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)
XII.

Break

President Perry called for a break for at 11:03 a.m.   

XIII.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:10 a.m.
XIV.

Educator Survey Results

Ms. Michele Blatt (distributed information), Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented for the Board’s information the results of the recent educator voice survey.  Discussion ensued regarding findings and dissemination of the report. (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)
XV.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 11:43 a.m.   

XVI.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:16 p.m.   President Perry requested that item XIII.  Superintendent Report be taken up.  
XVII.

Superintendent Report

Superintendent Paine provided information regarding:  1) Logan County board member search, 2) professional development reimagined (assisted by Dr. Barth and Ms. Monica DellaMea, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Early and Elementary Learning/distributed information), 3) safe schools toolkit (assisted by Ms. Stephanie Hayes, Coordinator, WVDE Office of Leadership and System Support/distributed information), and 4) education forums. (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)

XVIII.

Education Forums Report

Superintendent Paine introduced Ms. Stacie Smith (appeared via Skype), Consensus Building Institute, who provided an overview of the education forum process/goals, participation, forum format, collection of input, participant general reaction to the forums, and next steps.  (PowerPoint presentation appended to Official Minutes, Attachment N.)
XIX.

WVBE Constitutional Authority

Ms. Kelli D. Talbott, Senior Deputy Attorney General, Office of the West Virginia Attorney General, presented for the Board’s information an overview of the WVBE’s constitutional authority.  (PowerPoint presentation appended to Official Minutes, Attachment O.)
XX.

WVBE Member and Ex Officio Updates and


Items for Future Meetings

Mr. Campbell spoke to the Board’s constitutional purpose (distributed information) and related a discussion from a recent experience at a business meeting during which other states revealed they are struggling with many of the same issues as West Virginia.  Mr. Campbell also indicated that the Board’s standing Committee on School Finance and Funding will meet prior to the Board’s May meeting.  Mrs. Sullivan provided an update regarding Communities In Schools and indicated that General James A. Hoyer (West Virginia National Guard) has offered mentoring services for students.  Mr. Rotruck and Ms. White stated their interest in continuing to serve as members of the Board’s Committee on School Finance and Funding.  President Perry reminded members of an invitation to attend a Science Adventure School event at the Summit Bechtel Center on April 16.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment P.)
XXI.

Future Meetings


The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held May 8, 2019, in Morgan County, West Virginia.
XXII.

Adjourn

Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 3:27 p.m.  


Minutes approved by the Board on May 8, 2019.
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David G. Perry, President



______________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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